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As of  August, 2003, Zonta International has 1,254 clubs in 67 countries and geographic areas.

· WED – NOVEMBR 3

· WED – NOVEMBR 3

· SUN – NOV 7

· THUR – NOV 18

· WED – NOVEMBER 24

· SUN – APRIL 10, 2005

· JUNE 24 – 29, 2005


DINNER MEETING – United Service Club 

6.30 FOR 7.00 pm

PAST PRESIDENTS  MEETING – United Service Club 

6.00 pm sharp
ZONTA GIFT FAIR – Forest Place, Sandgate Road, Clayfield – 9 am to 3 pm

BALLET EVENING – Thomas Dixon Centre, Cnr. Drake St. & Montague Rd, West End.  $30 includes admission and a glass of wine.  A light supper will be provided.

BOARD MEETING – Qld. Ballet Board Room, Cnr. Drake St. & Montague Rd, West End.  7.00 pm sharp

AREA 3/5 COMBINED WORKSHOP Details yet to be advised.

58TH ZONTA INTERNATIONAL CONVENTION – Melbourne Exhibition & Convention Centre



FROM THE PRESIDENT

Dear Zontians,

Do you realise just how close to Christmas we are?  When the invitations start coming in and charities.and NGO’s want to wind-up their year, it’s a gentle reminder for us to start doing the same!  

There have been a number of functions to attend including the Lord Mayor’s reception to support UNIFEM with guest speaker Juliana Nkrumah, chair of the Australian National Committee on Refugee women.  Of special significance to us is the Save the Children’s Fund Inaugural presentation of the White Flame Award which is to be presented posthumously to Cassandra Weddell.  It is also significant that this is the Save The Children’s 85th Anniversary as it is also for Zonta International.  The actual date falls the day after our Gift Fair.  We will be paying tribute to this anniversary at the fair.

As Brisbane Zontians, we are continuing to achieve closer ties with other Zonta Clubs in the area.  First the Indigenous Women’s Bursaries which we are sharing with the Brisbane Breakfast Club.  The interviews were held at U.Q. with a panel of members and also Jackie Huggins, Deputy Director of the Torres Strait Islander studies at University of Queensland.  Fran Morrison, Jennifer West and  Lisa Lombardi were the Zontians involved.  It was a great experience –  the only difficulty was choosing from four very good candidates.  We are working towards holding a joint dinner meeting early next year to introduce the winners to you all.  I will also be contacting other clubs from time to time to extend personal invitations to join us at our meetings.  

With this in mind, Sally Watson and I went on a shopping spree with Caboolture Club.  It was quite a day with 32 women spending over $7,000.  I’m sure it was a successful fundraiser for the club as several members from Pine Rivers joined in.  

Sadly there is always another side to the coin as one of the clubs who usually participate in our Salmon Drive contacted our supplier to order independently –  so we really need our own members to work hard to make up the shortfall this year.  Remember, all orders for salmon and wine must be in by Wednesday night.  Please don’t forget.

A big thanks to Dina who, in her PR roll, managed to have a wonderful banner advertising the Gift Fair placed in the Valley.  There’s a lot more to tell at the meeting.

Highlight of our next meeting will be our guest speaker, Professor Robert Elson, an expert on contemporary Indonesia.  I’m sure this will be of great interest to us all.

Iris

PS.  Even when I have pains, I don’t have to be one.

· ITEMS TO BRING TO THE MEETING:

· Orders for Smoked Salmon and Salmon Pearls together with money.

· Orders (and money) for Boxes of Wine (as selected by Bernadette O’Shea

· Wine Raffle Ticket Butts and money – you can’t win it if you’re not in it.

· Items for the Zonta stall at the November Fair – small items such as china, jewellry etc. for collection by Veola Ferros.  Items such as plants, cakes, produce etc should be taken to the Fain on the day.

· Unwrapped Christmas Gift items for distribution to the shut-in patients of St. Lukes – Ann Shevill will collect these (This will be our 25th Anniversary of giving to this cause)
· And yes, we still want corks for the Girl Guides

GIFT FAIR:  
Don't forget ! We need your support to make this day a financial success  There are 36 stalls with a wonderful variety of wares so encourage everyone to come.

The volunteer list still needs a few spaces filled - nothing too onerous and plenty of opportunity for fellowship.

The club stall is also a great way to generate funds as everything we sell is profit. We already have donations of interesting bric-a-brac, marmalade, chilli jam and promises of baked goods on the day. Cakes always sell well, and so does pretty china, silverware, crystal and collectables. Have a search through your cupboards and bring anything suitable to the November meeting, or early on the day. If you have an idea of an appropriate price for a particular item, please mark it accordingly to make it easier for Veola.


MEMBERSHIP:

A warm welcone to new member Patricia Holloway who was inducted at our October meeting.  Patricia’s phone number is 3855 2623 (H) 3666 6808 (W). e-mail address:  patriciah@powerup.com.au .  Other details will be included in the updated version of the member listing which has been delayed owing to the number of alterations.  You should receive the new version within the next couple of weeks.

Also attached to this Newsletter are details of a Proposed New Member, approved by the Board and presented to members for approval. 
STILL LONELY AT THE TOP:

· The latest results of a survey of Australia’s top 200 listed companies shows women occupy only 10 per cent of executive management positions and less than 9 per cent of corporate board positions.  The recent launch of the Equal Opportunity for Women in the Workplace Agency census of women in leadership showed:

·  1.1% 

ASX200 Chairmen

·   2.3%
ASX200 CEO’s
·    8.6%
ASX200 Board Directors
·   10.2% 
ASX200 Executive Managers
·   25%
University Vice-Chancellors
·   28.6%
Federal, State Politians
·   44.4%
Managerial, Professional
·   44.5%
Australian labour force 
Australia had made some year-on-year progress, but still lagged behind the US which had doubled the percentage of women in senior management positions compared to Australia.

Of the Australian Srock Exchange top 200 companies , only two chairs of boards and four CEO positions were held by women.  About 42 per cent of ASX200 companies had no female executive managers, however, that figure had dropped more than 10 per cent since 2003.

Australian companies are failing to systematically advance talented women!

HEALTHY CHOCOLATE:

The good news is, eating dark chocolate improves healthy blood flow, Greek scientists have told a conference.  They have apparently demonstrated how chocolate improved the function of blood vessels, allowing them to dilate, which ;inhibits the formation of clots.

AND FINALLY:  

Apparently the condom has more than its share of uses on the subcontinent.  In India, only a quarter of the 1.5 billion condoms made each year are being “properly utilised” according to a report from Lucknow.  Condoms are finding their way into everything from roofing insulation and road construction to the sari manufacturing process.  “Others are being dyed and turned into children’s balloons, or become water carriers or protective coverings for soldiers’ guns,” reported Britain’s The Daily Telegraph.  By far the most inventive use is in the road material made from a mixture of condoms, cement and tar that is crack resistant.  Weavers are also said to be using many thousands each day – the lubricated condoms help to polish the gold and silver thread used to embroider saris.


Please Note:  All articles or reports for the Zonta Club of Brisbane Newsletter to be forwarded to Coralie van Straaten-Peretz:  email :   coralie@samford.net    These must be received by the Thursday evening prior to the Dinner meeting to be included.

WHAT HAVE YOU LEARNED TODAY?





Life is not measured by the number of breaths we take, but by the moments that take our breath away.
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APOLOGIES


If you are unable to attend the Dinner Meeting please advise Judy S. Anderson by the Monday evening of the meeting week or you will be billed  for the cost of the Dinner.


Telephone number 3357 6007(H) or 3391 8588(W).


Email: judesanderson@hotmail.com











DATES TO REMEMBER











Pat’s saying for the month…….


If you look like your passport photo, you probably need the trip.
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